

# Glencoe & Glen Etive Community Council

## Approved Minute of Ordinary Meeting of the Council on 12<sup>th</sup> October 2010

### In St Mary's Church Hall 7.30pm

<b>Present:</b>
Cllr David Doogan
Cllr David Smith
Cllr Jeanette Johnstone
Cllr Anne Nelson
Cllr Gwen McTaggart
Cllr

<b>Ex Officio Present:</b>
Cllr
Cllr

<b>Apologies Submitted:</b>
Cllr Andy Nelson
Cllr Ian McTaggart
Cllr Denise Stewart

<b>Ex Officio Apologies:</b>
Cllr

<b>Also Present</b>

**The meeting started at: 7.30pm**

**Cllr David Doogan in the Chair.**

Agenda Item	Narrative	Action & Owner
Approval Of Previous Minute	Approval of the minutes from 13 <sup>th</sup> September 2010 Proposed: Anne Nelson Seconded: David Smith	
Matters Arising From Previous Minute Not Otherwise On Agenda	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Crocus Bulbs – We were too late this year as they sold almost immediately we are on the list for next year if they are available.</li> </ul>	
Correspondence	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>➤ Update re coastal plan for Loch Etive</li> <li>➤ Posters re Highland Archaeology Event</li> <li>➤ Local Development Plan – Large document which is also available online (put up posters to advise community of existence of document)</li> </ul>	
Planning	Robert Anderson has applied for permission to site temporary log cabin.	
Open Forum	None	

Community Company Update	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>▪ AGM held on 14<sup>th</sup> Sept, all Directors were re-elected along with Secretary and Treasurer.</li> <li>▪ Have received amber light to proceed with funding application</li> <li>▪ Seeking meeting with case officer who works for SNH along with NTS who have also received amber light.</li> </ul>	
Compost Site (keep on agenda)	<p>Meeting held at compost site- we need to plan what we are going to do.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Maybe re-site bins to improve ease of action if we can get money from LEG.</li> <li>○ Need to turn compost more often to improve quality of compost and speed up production.</li> <li>○ Clear ground of weeds.</li> <li>○ Need to set up structure/system and let community know that CC is fully behind site.</li> <li>○ Tidy up over winter.</li> </ul>	
AOCB	<p><b><u>A82 Working Group</u></b> - David Doogan attended</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>i. Litter pick- try to organise at same time as grass cutting so traffic mgt in place.</li> <li>ii. Work has been done on some of lay-bys but not happening as quick as they would like.</li> <li>iii. Next bridge improvement will be at Bridge of Orchy in 2012.</li> <li>iv. Red banding for village still not done.</li> </ol> <p><b><u>Xmas Lights</u></b>- the council are introducing fees to put lights up and take them down. They will install connection points for new pole displays FOC. We will continue to store our own lights and put up etc. Two new lights to be purchased this year.</p> <p><b><u>Poppy Wreath</u></b> – Jeanette requested help to carry this out, George Grant already on board, David and Linda Smith will help as will David Doogan.</p> <p><b><u>Filing Cabinet</u></b> – With the amount of paperwork/correspondence received it was felt a filing cabinet in the village hall committee room would be a good idea could be shared with Community Company and village hall committee. Jeanette to price.</p>	
Date, Time & Venue of Next Meeting	16 <sup>th</sup> November 2010, 7.30pm, St Mary’s Church Hall. This will be our AGM	

**The meeting ended at: 9.30pm**

***This minute was approved by the Council on 16<sup>th</sup> November 2010***

.